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PASTOR 
Rev. Msgr. James F. Pereda, J.C.D. 
 

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE 
Deacon Raymond P. D’Alessio 
 

 

PARISH OFFICE 
Office:  (516)935-1880 
Monday:  1:00-4:00PM 
Tuesday-Thursday:  9:00AM to 12:00PM & 1:00 to 4:00 PM 
Friday, Saturday, Sunday by appointment only 
Mrs. Deb Cosentino, Parish Assistant/Business Manager 
 
 

OFFICE OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
& FAMILY FAITH FORMATION 
Red Barn: (516)938-4530 
Msgr. Mario C. Costa (Lower) Hall: (516)935-1902 
Br. Joseph Bellizzi, S.M., DRE 
Mrs. Louise Shannon, Faith Formation Administrator 
 

 

ST. PAUL THE APOSTLE PRESCHOOL 
Office: (516)935-4127 
Mrs. Gayle Crimarco, Director 
Mrs. Debbie Oliva, Administrative Assistant 
 

  

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS 
Office:  (516)433-3575 
Mr. Bart Piscitello 
 

DIRECTOR OF LITURGICAL MUSIC 
Mr. Gary Ducoing  (516)935-1880 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Saturday Evening:   5:00 PM 

Sunday:            8:00, 9:30 and 11:00 AM 

Weekday:             Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday  

             and Friday  8:00 AM 

First Saturday :         9:00AM 

Holy Day:             As Announced 
 

PRAYER 
NOVENAS AFTER 8:00AM MASS 
MONDAY             MIRACULOUS MEDAL  
TUESDAY            MOTHER OF PERPETUAL HELP  
WEDNESDAY     ST. JOSEPH  
FRIDAY                SACRED HEART 
FIRST SATURDAY after 9:00AM Mass 

ROSARY IN HONOR OF OUR LADY OF FATIMA 
ROSARY:  Daily after 8:00AM  Mass 

ADORATION:  1st Friday 12:00-8:00PM 
 

SACRAMENTS 
CONFESSION:   Saturday 4:00 - 4:45 PM 
 

BAPTISM: 
1st & 3rd Sunday 1:00PM / 2nd & 4th Saturday 12 Noon 
 

MARRIAGE:  Arrangements should be made at least six 
months in advance by calling the Parish Office for an 
appointment with the Pastor or Pastoral Associate, Deacon Ray 
D’Alessio.  At least one of the two people being married must be 
a parishioner of St. Paul’s. Weddings are celebrated on Friday 
afternoons/evenings and on Saturday between the hours of 
11:00AM and 3:00PM and on Sundays between 2:00PM and 
4:00PM.  All Sunday weddings are ceremonies. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK: 
First Saturday of every month 9:00AM in chapel 
Prior arrangements must be made with the Pastor. 

Church of  

St. Paul the Apostle 
 

2534 Cedar Swamp Road, Brookville, N.Y. 11545 
TEL: (516)935-1880  •  FAX: (516)938-3683 
www.stpaulsbrookville.org 
info@stpaulsbrookville.org 
 

 

 

FIFTH SUNDAY 
IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

February 10, 2019 
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PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Paula Maturo, Chair 

Paula Dawson, Vice Chair 

Ann Kissell, Recording Secretary 
 

 

   Peter Boyle          Jesmel John 

   Gina Cinelli                Anne Maione        

   Linda Curro         Toni Poolin      

   Michael D’Costa        Toni Romas 

           

       FINANCE COUNCIL 
      Joseph Palumbo, Chairperson      
   

Joseph Curro                  Richard O’Hara 

Thomas Fitzsimmons     James Galante 

Stephen Roti           Joseph Spinnato    

Michael Maturo          Roxann Romano 

      Ronald Schneider    
             

                   TRUSTEES 
      Joseph Palumbo    Antony Kozhipatt 

TO CONTACT THE PASTOR IN AN EMERGENCY WHEN A PRIEST IS NEEDED FOR                                    

THE SERIOUSLY SICK OR DYING,                                                                                                                            

CALL (516) 935-1880. 

MINISTRIES and ORGANIZATIONS 
 

ALTAR GUILD contact:  Ursula Coughlin (516) 433-2450 
ALTAR SERVERS contact:  Louise Shannon (516) 935-1880 ext. 110 or  
email:  louise.stpauls@optimum.net 
CENTERSTAGE contact:  Chr is Black (516) 528-0294 or email centerstageministry@gmail.com  
CHOIR  meets Tuesdays at 7:30PM in Church - contact:  Gary Ducoing (516) 935-1880 
EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF HOLY COMMUNION moderator :              
Deacon Raymond D’Alessio (516) 935-1880 x112 or deaconraydalessio@stpaulsbrookville.org 
JOB SEARCH contact:  Gerard Wendelken for  an appointment (516) 364-0640 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS meets 3rd Thursday of each month 7:30PM 
contact:  Don Cavanaugh, Grand Knight, (917) 769-5128 or email:  doncavanaugh@ymail.com 
SQUIRES  meet 4th Wednesday of each month 7PM 
contact:  Peter Boyle (516) 937-6516 or email:  repeter_65@hotmail.com 
LECTORS moderator : Deacon Raymond D’Alessio (516) 935-1880 x112 or 
deaconraydalessio@stpaulsbrookville.org 
MARIAN GUILD meets 3rd Wednesday of each month 7PM  
MINISTRY OF CONSOLATION contact: Gina Cinelli (516) 333-5611 
OUTREACH contact: Rectory (516) 935-1880  
PRAYER GROUP meets Thursday 11:00AM in Chapel - contact:  Elise LeVaillant  
(516) 433-3503 
PRE CANA contact: Deacon Raymond P. D’Alessio (516) 935-1880 ext. 112 or  
deaconraydalessio@stpaulsbrookville.org 
RCIA contact: Jesmel & Sachi B. (516) 396-4505 
SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL / FOOD PANTRY  -  contact: Joe Curro through rectory  
(516) 935-1880  
YOUTH GROUP contact:  Grace Lynch (516) 626-7533 
USHERS:  contact Peter  Boyle (516) 937-6516 or email:  repeter_65@hotmail.com 

ADVISORY COUNCILS TO THE PASTOR 

   BUILDINGS & GROUNDS 
      Andrew Coughlin, Chairperson 
 

                 Douglas Dawson 

                 John DeMeo 

   Tom Fitzsimmons 

                 Michael Lynch 

                 Joseph Palumbo 

                 Ron Schneider 

                                   

EMERGENCY CONTACT NUMBERS: 
JERICHO FIRE DEPARTMENT (516) 931-0898 

OLD BROOKVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT (516) 626-1300 
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ST. PAUL THE APOSTLE PRESCHOOL 
 

For many years the St. Paul the Apostle Preschool has provided early childhood education in our beloved 
parish.  I am always happy to meet individuals who tell me that they are alumni. Sadly, St. Paul the Apostle 
Preschool will graduate its last class in June of this year. I made this sad decision on Epiphany Tuesday, 
January 8, 2019, and communicated it to Mrs. Gayle Crimarco, the Director of the program, personally in a 
cordial conversation on Thursday, January 10, 2019. I wrote a letter to the parents on January 14, 2019, 
informing them that the Preschool parish program would close in June 2019. (My letter to the parents is 
printed below.) I was most anxious to communicate the information to the parents of the children in the 
program, because I did not want the children to begin registering for the program and I was most anxious that 
they have ample time to place the children in other early childhood programs. 
 

In an effort to address some concerns and misinformation, as Pastor, I would like to share with you some 
background to the closing of this parish program of the Preschool. Why have I made the decision to end our 
parish program? 
 

After consultation with several pastors and my closest parish advisors, as well as school administrators, and 
diocesan officials, and, only after deep prayer over the Holy Time of Christmas, I based my decision on the 
following factors: 
 

      1. Declining Enrollment 
 There are currently 54 children in the Program (all three levels).  In June of this year 28 of them will 

graduate. 
 Assuming all the other students would have remained, we would begin with 26 students in the upcoming 

Fall.  We would have hopefully registered some more children, but obviously were anticipating a 
significant drop in enrollment for next school year.  (In its heyday, the program had as many as 125 
students). 

 At present there are eight (8) St. Paul’s families participating in the program totaling 13 of the 54 children. 
This is fewer than 25% of the children in the program.  More than 75% of the children in our parish 
program are not from families who are parishioners. 

 There are 24 children in the program who are Catholic. The other thirty (56%) are of various faiths: 
Muslim, Hindu, Sikh, and several Protestant denominations. 

 

As we know, the demographics of our area have changed over the years so we would not anticipate a large 
influx of Catholics or St. Paul parishioners. 
 

2. Parish Subsidy 
 The parish subsidy for the program (Net Cost of Program WITH Fixed Expense Allocation) for Fiscal 

Year 2018 was $41,896.  The parish subsidy for FY2017 was $44,570; the parish subsidy for FY2016 was 
$15,118, and the parish subsidy for FY2015 was $4,134. 

 Each year our parish must remit to the Diocese of Rockville Centre a diocesan assessment.  As a parish 
program the revenue generated by the Preschool (minus classroom expenses) is assessed by the diocese at 
7.4%. In real numbers this means that our parish must remit to the diocese for the Preschool program 
$21,473 (FY 2018). This will then be an expense that will be saved. 

 Separate and apart from the subsidy for the preschool program, our parish must remit an assessment  to the 
Diocese for the support of the Catholic Schools in the Diocese (both High Schools and Elementary 
Schools) . The amount of the assessment is based upon annual parish collection revenue. For FY2018 this 
assessment was $75,530. It must be clearly understood that this assessment is completely separate from the 
Preschool and the status of the Preschool does not affect this assessment. All parishes, with or without a 
preschool program, are assessed annually. 

 

From the Pastor           Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
February 10, 2019           Fifth Sunday after the Epiphany  
 

Last week I wrote to the parishioners to announce the sad news that the preschool program would be ending in June.  
Because much misinformation and rumors continue, along with, sad to say, rancor, malice and harassment, the letter 
of last week is printed again so that all may clearly understand why the preschool program is closing.   
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As can be seen, there has been a decline in enrollment and thus a larger subsidy.  In order to delete or even 
reduce the parish subsidy, the tuition would have to be raised to an amount that would be a sacrifice for many 
young families This parish subsidy is a significant outlay for our small parish for a program servicing only 
eight parish families. 
 

3. Retirement of Administrative Staff 
 On Tuesday, November 27, 2018, Mrs. Gayle Crimarco, the Director of the program, and Mrs. Debbie 

Oliva, the Administrator of the program, informed me that they would both be retiring in June of 2019. 
They submitted their letters of retirement dated November 26, 2018.  They informed the faculty of their 
June retirement shortly before the Christmas Break. You will notice that in the letter to the parents I wrote 
of the outstanding service Mrs. Crimarco and Mrs. Oliva have given the parish for many years. Between 
them there is over 40 years of experience and dedicated service.  As I wrote to the parents, they are 
remarkable women and completely dedicated to the program and the children. I know you join me in 
wishing them well in their well-deserved retirement and pray that God Our Lord will bless them with many 
years in health and happiness.  

 In my initial correspondence to the parents dated January 14, 2019, I did not mention the retirement of 
Mrs. Crimarco and Mrs. Oliva.  I did not want this fact to be a distraction.  It is only one of the several 
factors that have led me to my decision. I did not want this factor to receive disproportionate attention. No 
one is to be blamed for the ending of the program.  I inform the parishioners now simply because there 
have been misunderstandings and spreading of rumors. I hope this clear truth will end any malice or rancor 
which have no place in a Catholic Parish. 

 

      4. Diocesan Policy 
 The Education Department of the Diocese has guidelines about Catholic Elementary Schools.  Our 

Preschool is not a Catholic Elementary School.  In fact, it is a parish program. Nevertheless, I did use these 
criteria in helping evaluate the viability of our program (which is not a school). 

 The Diocese has guidelines to evaluate the health and viability of a school using certain criteria: 1) the 
number of students enrolled. 2) The percentage who are from the parish. 3) The percentage of Catholics in 
the Catholic school and 5) finally the parish subsidy. Also considered in this evaluation is the participation 
of the parents in volunteer work and Sunday contributions to the parish. Although not bound to these 
directives they were helpful in coming to my decision. 

 

In summary, I have shared with you all these many factors which helped me to arrive at my decision. I could 
no longer expect the parishioners of St. Paul the Apostle, already sacrificing so much, to provide such a large 
subsidy to a parish program in which so few of our parishioners participate. My primary concern which is also 
that of Mrs. Crimarco and Mrs. Oliva and of all the program’s staff, has been and always will be the children. 
That is why it was essential that this information be communicated in a timely way.  We all stand ready to 
assist the children in finding new programs. 
 

It is my fond hope that this letter has answered your questions about why the preschool is ending. The ancient 
Romans had an expression: Res ipse loquitur. (The thing speaks for itself). I am sure you will agree that in this 
case that phrase is most applicable.  I made one of the saddest decisions of my life, but it was a decision in 
which I had no other choice.  As pastor, I am solemnly charged to be a responsible steward of our parish 
resources. 

 

May I encourage everyone to pray for our children and to act with great charity and understanding in these 
remaining months. It is my fond hope that there will be calm and serenity, and the absence of malice, blame, 
and rancor. Unless you become as little children, you will never enter the Kingdom of Heaven. 
 

May God bless our children and keep them from all harm of mind, body and soul.  May Our Blessed Mother 
ever keep them in her loving embrace. 
 

In Jesus and Mary, 
Monsignor James F. Pereda 
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January 14, 2019 

Dear Parents: 

Permit me to take the opportunity to extend to each of you most sincere and cordial best wishes for a New Year of grace, peace, 

and good health.  May God continue to bless our dear little ones, the children of St. Paul the Apostle Preschool, and keep them 

from all harm of mind body or soul. At the same time may I extend sincere gratitude to you for sending your children to St. Paul’s.  

I am keenly aware that you have many options in the area of child care, and we are most appreciative of your loyalty, trust, and 

generosity. 

Many of you probably are aware of my love for the Preschool.  Each day when the church bell strikes nine, I make my way over to 

greet you and your children upon your arrival.  The 9.15 bell rings and the children go in to class, usually all smiles.  No wonder why 

they sing I love St. Paul’s Preschool with such enthusiasm. Such would never be the case without the dedication, selflessness, care, 

and outstanding service and devotion of two remarkable ladies, our Administrator, Mrs. Gayle Crimarco, and our Administrative 

Assistant, Mrs. Debbie Oliva.  Between the two of them they have more than 40 years of service to the Preschool.  As pastor of the 

Church, I have never had anything other but complete trust, confidence and admiration in and respect for them.  In addition to our 

administrative staff our faculty and aides have over 100 years of service to the Preschool. I need not tell you of their outstanding 

service.  As for myself, I have simply tried not to get in the way, and to bless the children each day. 

It is for that reason that I have had to come to the most difficult decision of my 39 years as a priest. Our Preschool will close after 

the graduation ceremonies in June of 2019.  I have made this decision only after a great deal of time in prayer and after 

consultation with other pastors, diocesan officials and my parish advisors.  It is a sad decision. As you may know 15 years ago our 

Preschool had more than 125 children.  Now we have 54 and are looking at a significant decrease for next year.  In addition, 

demographics in our area have changed and few St. Paul families find themselves using our parish Preschool.  The introduction of 

Universal Pre-Kindergarten (UPK) has also taken a toll on St. Paul’s and other Preschools. Just today we have read in Newsday and 

seen on Channel 12 that two more Catholic Grammar Schools will close in June. (All Saints Regional in Glen Cove and St. Joseph in 

Ronkonkoma). 

Please be assured that we all stand ready to assist you in every way to find an alternative for your children.  I was most anxious to 

communicate this news to you before registration would begin.  We did not want to register children with the full knowledge that 

we would be closing.  In the next few weeks we hope to have representatives of both St. Edward the Confessor Preschool (Syosset) 

and Our Lady of Mercy Preschool (Hicksville/Plainview) come to speak to us about their own programs.  Each of these parishes has 

a Catholic Grammar School and the Preschool often becomes a so-called feeder for the Grammar schools.  We at St. Paul have 

never had a Grammar School and thus our Preschool has never been a feeder.  

Although never a feeder school, nonetheless our Preschool has been a feeder in the broad sense.  In its long history St. Paul’s has 

fed countless little ones with the uplifting truths of the Catholic faith, the love for God, country and family. When I see the children, 

I understand more than ever why Our Lord Jesus Christ taught, “Unless you become like the little ones, you shall never enter the 

kingdom of Heaven.” 

I am certain of very few things but of one thing I am certain.  I am certain that when the Church bell tolls nine on September 9, 

2019, a tear will be shed in the rectory.  May my closing words to you be those of St. Jeanne Jugan, the Foundress of the Little 

Sisters of the Poor, who would always say: 

Be little; be always little. 

Once again thanking you for your kindness and attention, and with best wishes, I am always 

      In Jesus and Mary, 

 

      Reverend Monsignor James F. Pereda, J.C.D. 

      Pastor 
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“Adoration and Meditation” 
 

 
“Two keys to deeper prayer.” 

Presented by Monsignor Charles Fink 
 

A Lenten Retreat Sponsored by the 
Knights of Columbus - Oyster Bay Council 1206 

Saturday March 2, 10AM – 4PM 
Seminary of the Immaculate Conception 

$25 per person – includes Lunch 
Payable to Oyster Bay Council 1206 

RSVP by 2/22/2019 
For more information please call or email 
516-721-1716 – stdomskofc@gmail.com 
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   Our Weekly Masses 
 

Monday, February 11, 2019 
  8:00 AM   Norma & Joseph Preziosi 
           (R. & D. Rich Huminski) 

      

Tuesday, February 12, 2019 
  8:00 AM   Jim Mazzo (L) 
          (requested by R. & D. Huminski) 

     

Wednesday, February 13, 2019 
  8:00 AM   For the Bishop  
  
Friday, February 15, 2019 
 8:00  AM   Pastor’s Intentions   
 

Saturday, February 16, 2019 
 5:00  PM   Ira Poolin 
          (requested by T. Poolin) 

 

Sunday, February 17, 2019 

  8:00  AM   Mary V. Loeber   
            (requested by Apolant Family) 

  9:30  AM   Parishioners  
11:00  AM   Sister Liliana D’Onofrio 
            (requested by F. & G. Cinelli)  

            Cristofaro Scaccia (25 yrs.) 
            (requested by A. Sanita) 

         Jordan Scaccia 
                          (requested by A. Sanita) 

   
        

 
MEMORIALS 

 
ALTAR BREAD, WINE & 

CANDLES 
In Memory of Daniel Conboy  
Donated by John & Dorothy Waits 

 

ALTAR FLOWERS 
In Memory of the Homeless and 

the Hungry 
 

SANCTUARY LIGHT 
In Memory of Persecuted 

Christians 
 

DEVOTIONAL CANDLE 
In Memory of the Unborn 

 

AMERICAN & PAPAL FLAGS 
September 1, 2018-February 28, 2019  

   In Memory of Gina Tarantini 
Donated by A. Tarantini 

CELEBRANT OF HOLY MASS 
 
  Saturday, February 16 
      5:00 PM  Fr. Kedjierski 
  Sunday, February 17 
      8:00 AM  Msgr. Pereda 
      9:30 AM  Msgr. Pereda 
    11:00 AM  Msgr. Pereda 

 

REMEMBER YOUR LOVED ONES 
 

Mass Intention                   $  20    
Bread Wine & Candles for the week          $   50 
Altar Flowers                                  $ 125 
Sanctuary Light for the week                            $   25 
Devotional Candles before Our Lady  
& St. Joseph        $   50 
Tree of Life Memorials                 Call Parish Office 
 

 

Collection February 3,  2019   $6,510 
Thank you for your continued support! 

            

      MASS INTENTIONS 

The 2019 and 2020 Mass Books are open 
for your Mass Intentions.   

Please come to the Parish Office during 
regular business hours. 
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         St. Paul’s 
            Parish Outreach News 

 

The two most common responses to our request 
for donations are, “Why do we need a food pantry 
in Brookville?” and... food baskets that stand 
empty by the doors. 

Keira and her family, husband Don and four 
children ages 16, 8, 6 and 2, live in Muttontown.  
Their house is in foreclosure.  Since Don lost his job 
things have gone downhill and the family is trying 
very hard to recover.  Our food pantry and 
outreach help a great deal. 

Dina lives in Jericho with her severely autistic 12-
year-old son.  Her husband passed away 2 years 
ago.  Dina has struggled financially.  She works two 
jobs but having someone care for her son eats up 
much of her salary.  Our food pantry and outreach 
helps a great deal. 

2 miles west of St. Paul’s are 4 Nassau County 
shelter motels which house a great many people 
who are desperately in need and rely on us for 
food and friendship. 

Poverty does not have a zip code.  People who 
struggle live everywhere. 

The good news is..  during the renovation of our 
church the food baskets will remain at the front 
and back doors! 

Please help us to feed those who are experiencing great 
hardships in their lives. 

 

 

 
 

We are in need of the following items: 

 Cleaning supplies: (laundry and dish   
detergent)  

 Cereal:  Such as Cheerios, Special K or    
Unflavored Oatmeal 

 Shampoo/Conditioner 

 Jarred Pasta Sauce  

 Healthy snacks (our veterans love these!) 
Pretzels, popcorn, low salt chips, nuts 

 Jarred or canned fruit  

 Low salt foods: Whole grains, White rice (Not 
Instant) 

 Canned Tuna, Salmon and Chicken 

 Condiments:  Mayo, Ketchup 

 Coffee (regular)  

 Peanut or Almond butter and jelly  

 FOOD CARDS,  KOHL’S CARDS, GAS CARDS,   
TARGET CARDS (receipts must be attached) 

NOTE:    We respectfully ask that you DO NOT 
donate pasta.  Our space is limited and we are 
overflowing with pasta! 
 

We also have an overabundance of and DO NOT 
require the following:  Canned soup*, Boxed 
soup*, Boxed stuffing*, Canned Veggies* and  
Soap*.  
 

Please come and visit us on Saturday mornings. 
We open at 10:00am. 

For assistance, please call the rectory at           
516 935-1880 or email paulsapostle@verizon.net 

 

      Congratulations to the following 
    parishioners of St. Paul the Apostle 
   for their academic accomplishment 

 of High Honor Roll at 
Chaminade High School 

 

Jack C. Wayrich 
Daniel P. Palleschi 

Drew Goodman 
Jason M. Leyden 

Nikolas P. Tarasenko 
James A. Galante 
Patrick M. Lyons 
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The Man Who Stands With Us Never 

Stands Alone 
 

We are looking for men to join us in 
promoting the spiritual, social, and 

charitable welfare of the Council and our 
Parish. 

 
Are you interested in helping those in 

need, serving the parish community, and 
Living out Faith through Charity? 

 
ALL Practicing Catholic Men over the age 

of 18 are welcome. 
Contact Grand Knight, Don Cavanaugh for 

additional details….917-769-5128 
DonCavanaugh@ymail.com 

We meet the 3rd Thursday of the Month. 

 

CHARITY* UNITY * FRATERNITY* PATRIOTISM 

 

 

 

Dear Squires, for those of you who are eligible for 

the Eugene J. Reilly Memorial College Scholarship 

award of $1,000, please be sure to have your forms 

handed in to Chief Counselor Peter Boyle by April 

30th. 

 
 
 

EVENT DATE CHANGE: 
 

The Eugene J. Reilly Squire Circle and the          
St. Paul the Apostle Knights of Columbus annual             
St. Patrick/St. Joseph pot luck luncheon will be 

held on April 7th after the 11am Mass.   
 

Please contact Peter Boyle at 516-937-6516 or 
repeter_65@hotmail.com for more information and 

what you would like to bring. 
 

 
 MARIAN GUILD CALENDAR 2019 

 
Night at the Races/Chinese Food Event 

Wednesday, February 20, 2019 at 6:30pm 
Reservations are required by February 17th.   

All Marian Guild members and their spouses are welcome to attend.   
The cost is $15 per person. 

Please contact Rosemarie Marciano at 516-884-1875 
 
Wednesday, March 20, 2019, 7 pm - Learn to plant class 
Wednesday, April 17, 2019, 7 pm - Lenten speaker 
Wednesday, May 15, 2019, 7 pm - Chair yoga class 
Sunday, May 19, 2019, after  9:30 am mass - Communion breakfast 
Wednesday, June 19, 2019, 6:30 pm - End of year gathering 

 
MARIAN GUILD MEMBERSHIP FORMS are available at meetings. 

mailto:DonCavanaugh@ymail.com
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BAPTISM 

 

Congratulations to the families of the newly baptized: 
 
Maria Isabelle Bademci 
Carter Frank Cortese 
Vincent Matthew Ruggeri 
Guilliana Battimelli  
 

If you are planning to have your baby 
baptized, please contact the religious 
education office at 516 938-4530.   
 

Please do this before making any arrangements with 
catering venues to be sure date is available.  
 

          

    
       PRAY FOR THE SICK 

 
Please pray for those whose names are on the parish 

sick list.   
 

Raffaele D’Onofrio, Benjamin Lagumen, George 

Jung, Jean (Elizabeth) Conolly, Joseph LaRosa,    

Fr. Martin Klein, Julia D., Maria P. Scopa, Carol 

Hammel, Karen Keener, Geraldine Jesberger, Linda 

DiBenetto, Matthew DiLascio, Christopher Louie, 

Anthony Grasso, Anthony Ambrosio, Christine 

DiBari, Kelly Ann Crovello, Teresa Bencardino, 

Mary Grace Spotter, Nellie Ambrosio, Robert 

Simone, Vincent Meade, Rita King, Hank 

Brakeman, Linda Malone, Guido Penafiel, Jeremiah 

McCarthy, Santiago Alvarez, Gabriella Fiorillo, 

Lorraine and Matthew Masiello, Linda LeVaillant, 

Giovanna Vizzari, Mildred McCarthy, Frederick 

Bell, Baby Sergio DeVincent. 

 
Please call the office at 516-935-1880 x100 to add or 

remove a name from the prayer list.  
 

 

 
PRAYERS FOR OUR ARMED SERVICE 

 

Please pray for our parishioners in the military: 
 

Keith Wilkins, Lt. USCG 
Francis Son, Pfc. US Army 

Michael F. Wendelken, Lt. Col., USAF   
David J. Munafo, 1st Lt. US Army 
John P. Orr, Lt.jg, US Navy CEC 
Steven Paniccia, Pfc. US Army 
Robert Simon Jr., MS US Army 

 

 

 

Pre-School Calendar 

February 
5      Chinese New Year Celebration 
11-13        Winter Olympics 
14             Valentine’s Day Party-All Classes 
18-22       Winter Recess-No Classes 
25        Classes Resume 
 
March 
5        Mardi Gras Celebration 
6        Ash Wednesday Children’s Service 
       11:30am 
10             Daylight Savings-Spring Ahead 
18             St. Patrick’s Day Party 
20       First Day of Spring   
     
 

 

 

 

 

Religious Education Calendar  

February  
3      Gr 8 Letter of Intent Mass 9:30am 
10       Family Mass (Gr 5&6) 9:30am 
18-19      No Classes  
 
March  
3        Family Mass Gr 3&4 9:30am 
4-5       Gr 2 Reconciliation Practice  
6        Ash Wednesday 
9        Gr 2 Reconciliation 11:00am 
11        Pageant Sign-up 
18        Gr 7&8 Stations of the Cross 
       Pageant Practice 5:30 
24        Family Mass Gr 5&6 9:30am 
25        Pageant Practice 5:30   
       Gr 7&8 Confessions 7:30pm  
26       Gr 8 Retreat 8:30am-3:00pm  
 


